
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Spillway, Spring Valley, WI 

March 16, 2020 

 

Members Present: Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Darren Place, 

Paul & Leah Frandsen, Mark & Tammy Blodgett, Krystle Holt, Mark Kinneman, Jack O’Neil, 

Chuck & Carol Gregg, Adam Johnson, Jeff & Ruth Esanbock  Guest - Janet Huppert  

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Sheldon Huppert. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 

Darren Place, second by Chuck Gregg. Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Jack O’Neil, second by Sharolyn Johnson. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

Krystle Holt showed the club a mockup she did for a Pierce County ATV/UTV Facebook page 

and explained how it could benefit the club as well as how such a page works.  Motion by Darren 

Place and seconded by Tina Huppert to authorize Krystle to post the page and be one of the 

administrators on the account allowing her to monitor what is going in the comments.  Motion 

passed.   

 

Discussion was held on the various signs that are going to be needed due to new routes opening 

in Oak Grove and Maiden Rock.  Motion by Sheldon Huppert and seconded by Mark Kinneman 

to release club funds as they become available to purchase needed signs.  Motion passed. 

 

There was no update on the tractor pull. 

 

New Business: 

 

The club has been approached by residents of the Town of River Falls that would like some 

additional roads opened. 

 

Gary Huppert and Jason Marks were putting together a Meat raffle and Poker Run for April 4 to 

raise money for the ATV Club.  This has been postponed due to the Coronavirus restrictions. 

 

The cost of a Fair Booth for the ATV Club will be $160 for the 2020 Pierce County Fair.  The 

first ½ of the payment is due May 1 so it will be decided at the next meeting if the Club will do 

this.   

 

Discussion was held on the annual cost of membership.  It is currently $10.  A show of hands 

was done to see if people supported dues going up to $15 or $20.  Motion by Jack O’Neil and 

seconded by Mark Blodgett to increase the annual cost membership for the ATV Club to $20 

starting with the 2021 renewals.  Motion passed.   



The next meeting will include the election of officers.  Members were encouraged to run for a 

position if they are interested.   

 

Member Comments:  

 

Jason Marks from Broz gave the Club a $280 donation.     

  

The next meeting will be tentatively on Monday, April 20, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. at the Furlong’s T- 

Bar outside of Ellsworth.   Motion by Sharolyn Johnson, second by Tina Huppert, to adjourn the 

meeting at 6:40 p.m. Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Sheldon Huppert 

Acting Secretary 


